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Meeting Minutes - August 17, 2016
Cooperative Elevator Company, 7200 East Michigan Avenue, Pigeon, MI
Those Present:
District #1




Terry Schindler





District #2                                                                     John Densmore 

District #3




Greg Ackerman, Chair
District #4                                                                     Clint Stoutenburg   
District #5




Jim Roggenbuck
District #6




Ross Voelker, Treasurer
District #7






District #8




John Krick, Vice Chair
Shipper Representative                                             Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

The meeting was called to order at 12:45 p.m. by Chairman Greg Ackerman.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Krick with support from Densmore to accept the agenda as printed.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by Densmore with support from Schindler to accept the minutes dated July 11, 2016 as presented.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports for the month of July 2016 including monthly assessment reports, blank balances, year-to-date totals and budget comparison for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support by Voelker to accept the financial report as presented and place on file.  Motion passed.

FY 2016-17 BUDGET RECOMMENDATION – Cramer presented MBC and PRAB budgets for FY 2016-17.  Following discussion which focused on revenue estimates and APA membership and a possible vehicle replacement a motion was made by French with support by Densmore to accept the proposed budget.  Motion passed.  (see attached)
MDARD Report – no report 

MBS Report – Shipper Representative French highlighted

· recent improvement in rail service within the state which is helping shippers get back on schedule.  

· recent business and future opportunities with the Brazilian market.

· the need to include food safety in harvest prep in the commentary at our August Research Plot Tours.  
Preferred Future – Cramer to wordsmith the document and forward.  Mission statement needs to be re-worded.   

Election of Officers and Committee Assignments for FY 2016-17:  
· CHAIR - Executive Secretary Cramer opened the floor for nominations for chair.  Ackerman was nominated by Voelker.  With no other nominations, Ackerman was elected to the office of Chairman

Ackerman assumed the chair

· Vice Chair - Densmore nominated Krick.  Stoutenburg nominated Roggenbuck.  Ballots were distributed and counted by RD Varner who reported a tie.  A second ballot was distributed and counted whereby Roggenbuck was elected to the office of Vice Chairman.
· Treasurer – Stoutenburg nominated Voelker.  With no other nominations, Voelker was elected to the office of Treasurer.  

· Executive Secretary – Cramer was named Executive Secretary

· Committee Assignments:  It was proposed that:
· PRAB – Schindler, Stoutenburg, Krick and Ackerman serve on the PRAB with Voelker and Roggenbuck to serve as Alternates.
· SVREC Advisory Board – Jack Frank and Stoutenburg serve on the SVREC Advisory Board.
· SVREC Fund Raising Committee – Jack Frank and Cramer to the SVREC Fund Raising Committee
· USDBC Representatives – Cramer to serve as Delegate and Stoutenburg to serve as Alternate to the USDBC.
A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support from Schindler to accept these committee assignments.  Motion passed.      

· Depositories – Schindler moved that Talmer Bank/Chemical Bank, Frankenmuth Credit Union and PNC Bank be listed as our depositories for FY 16-17.  Roggenbuck supported.  Motion passed.  

· Per Diem - a motion was made by Krick with support from Roggenbuck to continue the meeting per diem rate at $75 each again this year.  Motion passed. 

· FY 16-17 Meeting Calendar – a motion was made by Krick with support by French to adopt the attached FY 16-17 meeting including changing the December 8 meeting date to December 1, 2016.  Motion passed.   

USDBC REPORT:  
· Stoutenburg attended the 2nd annual “Dry Bean Forum” in Brazil last month.  He highlighted the opportunities and challenges he sees in this particular market going forward noting the best opportunity may be with the introduction of a US pinto bean nicknamed el Tigre.

· IPC Chairman Cramer reviewed the FY 2017 Trade Team selections.  Commissioners Ackerman, Krick, Stoutenburg, Voelker, Ackerman and ED Cramer were all selected to participate in trade activities in 2017.  

· Cramer outlined the plan for replacing USDBC Rep. Randy Duckworth and the engagement of Randy Fairman to create a platform that will address the need for our industry to be able to access global supply and demand history and forecasts.

· Cramer discussed a social media effort California Bean Growers are currently funding.  Their vision is to have all grower groups fund the project which will be housed within the USDBC.  More to follow.      

With no further business, Chairman Ackerman adjourned the meeting at 3:10 p.m. 
Respectfully,
  Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
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